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April 4, 2024

Susan Spicka, Executive Director

Education Voters of PA
412 North 3™ Street
Harrisburg, PA 17101

Sent Via Electronic Mail: edvoters(@educationvoterspa.ore

Dear Ms. Spicka:

We are in receipt of your letter dated April 2, 2024, requesting an audit of Commonwealth
Charter Academy. Our office is currently working on an audit of charter schools which includes
cyber charters. Because we are presently engaged in the audit, we cannot discuss the substance
of our work. However, we have shared your letter with the audit bureau for their consideration
should it be relevant to their audit objectives or future audit objectives.

We are hoping to have an audit report released at some point later this year. However, we cannot
always determine when an audit will be completed at this stage in the process.

Thank you for sharing the information.

Sincerely,

Ty Lo

Timothy L. DeFoor

Auditor General
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